STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY, MINERALS AND NATURAL RESOURCES DEPARTMENT

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
HQOBBS DISTRICT OFFICE

June 27, 1988 POST DFFICE BOX 1980
GARREY CARRUTHERS HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88241-1880
GOVERNOR (505} 393-6161

Phillips Petroleum Company
4001 Penbrook Street
Odessa, TX 79762

Attn: W. J. Mueller
Re: TA Wells

We are returning unapproved Form C-103 requesting extension of
TA status for several wells in your East Vacuum GB SA Unit.

Under Rule 202 B the District office is authorized to grant TA status
for one year with a one-year extension. This has already been

done for the wells in question. Any further extensions must be
approved by our Santa Fe office. At the present time they are not
-addressing this issue. Until our policy on TA wells is revised,

once you have received the District approval for the two years which
we are authorized to give, it will not be necessary to submit a

C-103 for further extensions.

Very truly yours,
OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

Jerry Sexton
Supervisor, District I

JS/ED/ed



